
Our topic is academic standing with probation status.  When a student’s Total Institutional 

Grade Point Average falls below a 2.00 the student is placed on Academic Probation. 

The most commonly asked questions are: 

Question:  How will I know if I’m on academic probation? 

Answer:  You will receive an email from the Registrar’s office stating that you have an 

important message in Vandal web.   

Question:  What can I expect after logging in to Vandal web? 

Answer:  You will have access to a detailed letter from the Registrar explaining what paper 

work must be completed.  This includes an Academic Plan and a paper reflecting your 

performance from last term and new strategies to become more successful in the coming 

semester.   

Question:  My paperwork is done, what do I do now? 

Answer:  Contact the Advising Suite, 208-885-7141 to make an appointment to meet with one 

of the college’s advisors. 

Question:  What other information should I know? 

 Answer: Students on probation have a “probation hold” placed on their Vandal Web account. 

Students will be unable to add, drop or change classes, until the Academic Plan and essay have 

been discussed with the student’s advisor.  At this meeting, the probation hold will be lifted.  

Probation is a serious matter and if not corrected in the next semester could lead to academic 

disqualification. 

Your advisor will assist you with the many campus resources that are available and help return 

you to good academic standing. 


